Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting November 21, 1977 Eric F. Tenney, Richard O. Schacht and Emery S. Doane present Eric F. Tenney presiding.

Michael Chase was sworn in as a Conservation Commissioner.

Paid Stanley Dutton for mowing the ballfield and North Branch Cemetery perpetual care. Selectmen want Mr. Dutton and the Trustees to be informed that in the future the North Branch Perpetual Care should be billed directly to the Trustees. To be paid directly out of the Trust Funds.

The Selectmen spent the greater part of the evening interviewing applicants for the Ceta Title VI project positions. These applicants were: Frank Giamette, Emil Donatello, Mark Matz, and Barry Proctor.

The Selectmen and the Tax Collector spent some time discussing alternatives open to the Town in respect to the Collection of Taxes for the 1977 tax year. The Town has not been able to bill the property owners because the County has not finalized their budget and in turn the State has not been able to set the tax rate.

An applicant for Town Welfare was interviewed by the Selectmen.

Chief Clark Craig met with the Selectmen to give them his report for the week.

It was reported that the porch on fire station was a hazard. Emery reported that Hank Cutter and Barry Frosch will be repairing it.

Parking in front of the Town Hall was referred to Chief Clark Craig.

Dorothy Lang of the Bicentennial Committee has reported to the Selectmen and turned over the books.

11/22/77

be